Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Beaches and Coastal Systems
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62B-49.005
Application Requirements and Processing Procedures.

NOTICE OF CORRECTION
Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 44 No. 241, December 13, 2018 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.
SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COST AND LEGISLATIVE
RATIFICATION: The agency has determined that this rule will not have an impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory cost in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the agency.  The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: These amendments remove the requirement that applicants for a Joint Coastal Permit be consistent with an inlet management plan and instead must provide information to the Department, that currently exists in rule, demonstrating that the proposed activity will not have a significant adverse impact on adjacent beaches or the inlet system. These demonstrations are similar in nature and require similar information, therefore there will not be an increase in regulatory costs.  Any person who wishes to provide information regarding the statement of estimated regulatory costs, or to provide a proposal for a lower cost regulatory alternative must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice.
OTHER RULES INCORPORATING THESE RULES: Chapter 62B-49, F.A.C., is referenced by the following rules: Rules 62B-41.005, 62B-41.008, F.A.C.
The person to contact regarding this proposed rule is Greg Garis, Program Administrator, Beaches, Inlets and Ports Program, 2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 3544, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, (850)245-8280, or email Gregory.Garis@dep.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency by using the Florida Relay Service, 1 (800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1 (800)955-8770 (Voice).
